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Dear Belvedere Family Church, 

 

Greetings brothers and sisters! 

 

At our recent Sunday Service, we had the privilege to have our dear sister Ye Jin Moon share with us a 

little about her current project she is working on for her Doctorate of Ministry Project at UTS. 

 

As part of her research, she is looking for male and female volunteers who would be interested in joining 

a focus group. The purpose of these focus groups is to find out how people understand and feel about 

certain concepts relating to gender balance and Divine Heart Principle through discussions. There will be 

two separate focus groups, each with 8-10 people with a mixture of both 1st gen and 2nd gens. 

 

As of now, the possible dates for the meetings are Sundays after Sunday Service on the 9th, 23rd, and 

30th for the month of June. 

 

If you are interested in participating in this experience, please email Ye Jin Nim at y.moon@ uts,edu. 

 

Ye Jin Nim is still looking for both male and female participants, and especially more 2nd gens. 

 

Please spread the word about this opportunity to other members! If you have any questions, please contact 

Ye Jin Nim at y.moon@ uts,edu. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Dr. Kone 


